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developments in the implementation of the Solutions Strategy
Voluntary Repatriation and Sustainable Reintegration and Assistance to Host Co
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The Governments of the Islamic Republics of Afghanistan, Iran, and Pa

United Nations High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR) were present at the meeting. Hon. Sayed
Hussain Alemi Balkhi, Minister of Refugees and Repatriation (MoRR) represented Afghanistan; Hon_.
Abdul Quadir Baloch, Minister of States and Frontier Regions (SAFRON) represented the Islamic
Republic of Pakistan and Hon. Hossein Zolfaghari, Deputy Minister of Interior for Security and
Disciplinary Affairs, represented the Islamic Republic of Iran; and Indrika Ratwatte, Regional Bureau
Director for Asia and the Pacific represented UNHCR.

kistan and the Office of the

All parties expressed appreciation to the Government of Afghanistan for hosting and chairing the
meeting. The Government of Afghanistan appreciated the commitment and continued support extended
by the Islamic Republics of Iran and Pakistan to Afghan refugees for almost four decades.

relevance of the SSAR to identify and implement lasting
All parties agreed to continue to support the voluntary
fugees under the SSAR framework beyond 2017,

| co-existence of Afghan refugees and
and

Participants reaffirmed the significance and
solutions for Afghan refugees in the region.
repatriation in safety and dignity of Afghan re
particularly by enhancing self-reliance and promoting peacefu
their host communities, and advocating for greater, more equitable and predictable burden-

responsibility-sharing by the international community.
UNHCR suggests that the Governments of Afghanistan, Iran and Pakistan consider the adoption of the
Comprehensive Refugee Response Framework (CRRF).

The parties of the Quadripartite Steering Committee:

Reaffirmed their commitment to the principle of voluntary repatriation, in safety and dignity; and urged
enhanced joint efforts to create an environment conducive to voluntary and gradual return and
sustainable reintegration inside Afghanistan, as well as to continue to support host communities in Iran

and Pakistan, under the SSAR framework;
Appreciated the goodwill of the Islamic Republics of Iran and Pakistan for providing continued

protection to Afghan refugees for almost four decades; and acknowledged the generous hospitality and
inclusive approaches of the Governments of the Islamic Republics of Iran and Pakistan enabling

refugees access to national services, particularly health and education;

Reaffirmed that the Governments of the Islamic Republics of Iran and Pakistan would continue
providing protection and access to services for Afghan refugees as a temporary measure until safe and
dignified return to Afghanistan can be ensured;

The Governments of Afghanistan and Iran and UNHCR agreed to the extension of the SSAR framework
for 2018-2019, that has successfully served as an enabling multilateral platform for consensus-building
and engaging new actors to jointly plan and implement a comprehensive and integrated response
towards lasting solutions for Afghan refugees in the region. In alignment with the National Peace

Development Framework in Afghanistan (ANPDF), the extended strategy will build on achievements
to date through scaling-up development interventions bringing tangible benefits for communities in

2 X¢ =

Scanned by CamScanner



Scanned by CamScanner



